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Meeting in Brussels on 6, 7 and 8 December 2011
Budgetary committee work

The main task of the Budgetary Committee is to provide the Board of Governors with recommendations.

There were organized two meetings of the committee during the year of the Slovak presidency. Certain recommendations were adopted during these meeting concerning mainly financial, legal and administrative issues.

The committee provided opinion about following issues: budget, the Annual Report of the Financial Controller, adjusting of salaries for seconded staff and locally recruited staff, issues related to administrative and ancillary staff and to European Baccalaureate.
The program of both meetings was composed of difficult issues, however, mainly thanks to an excellent work of members of the General Secretariat of the European Schools during the preparation of the discussed materials, there could be some recommendations adopted for the Board of Governors about all the important issues in the given time frame. 

Substantive Focuses of the Budgetary Committee’s Work

Discussions during both meetings were challenging mainly due to difficult economical situation and also due to the high importance of the discussed documents.
During the Slovak presidency the Budgetary Committee was dealing with the budget proposal for new budgetary year 2011. As there was no agreement reached within the Committee, there must be a voting performed. Within the voting procedure 22 out of 23 delegations which were present voted for the new proposal and only one commission voted against it. The Budgetary Committee recommended to the Board of Governors to accept the new budget proposal for the year 2011.

The budgetary Committee was also focusing on the revision of the salary scales of seconded staff. The committee members agreed, that the planned reform is inevitable and they expressed the opinion that the lectors´ salaries should decrease with effect from September 1st 2011. The Budgetary Committee agreed on the importance of the revision and recommended it to the Board of Governors for approval. On the other hand, the Committee pointed out that there might be some problems with recruitment in certain cases.

The budget of the European Schools for the year 2012 was another important point of discussion. The main aim in the budget development was to ensure that it will not exceed the contribution stated by the Commission (164 million €). However, the amount of contribution required by the Community exceeded the contribution of the Commission by 4 201 240 €. Therefore, the Budgetary Committee suggested several saving proposals to the Board of Governors which would lead to the budget proposal within the amount of the Community’s contribution. In addition, the Committee asked the Secretary General for finding other options for saving in order to stay within the framework of the Community’s contribution till the next meeting of the Board of Governors in April 2011.

The revision of the Board of Governors about the organization of study and teaching hours in the European Schools was another issue discussed within the meeting. The Budgetary Committee suggested to the Board of Governors to approve version number 5 of this document where comments of some delegations were included.  
Important decision was taken about the transformation of the European School in Culham into academy. This process cannot take part as the guarantees could not be fulfilled mainly due to the legal reasons. Based on these facts the initiator of the change announced withdrawing from the project and the British delegation withdrew the General Interest File and the Dossier of Conformity for the Transformation for Type II Status for Culham, discussed by the Board of Governors in December 2009 and in December 2010 respectively.
Based on the mentioned changes the Budgetary Committee recommended to the Board of Governors following: extension of mandate of the deputy director in secondary school, adoption of measures which allow re-employment of locally recruited staff members after the termination of their employment contract, approval of an exception to the article 29 of the statute for the detached employees about the possibility to extend their employment after its maximal possible time in order to stay in school till the cancelling of all their classes, if the detached organs agree. This would withdraw the decision of the Board of Governors from December 2010 about cancelling of a position of a detached teacher of Danish who was teaching at the European School in Culham and it would lead to preserving of the position for the year 2011 -2012.

As regard to the dematerialised correction of the European Baccalaureate written examination paper scripts the Committee recommended to the Board of Governor to approve the proposal, that from the year 2012 a significant number of the European Baccalaureates will be corrected in this way within realistic conditions. The primary evaluation will be performed by the teachers of the European Schools, secondary, the written examination paper scripts will be evaluated by the external evaluators. The testing period should take two years.
In some cases the Committee was dealing with matters connected with individual schools e.g.: financing of the Italian Language Section in the European School in Frankfurt where the Budgetary Committee recommended to the Board of Governors to approve proposed decreasing of the contribution from Italy and the ECB by third from the beginning of the budgetary year 2012, furthermore, the Committee recommended to the Board of Governors to approve to dedicate a place and a vote in the Board in Munich to the institutions ESO and NETMA. In addition, the Committee tackled also issues related to the administrative and ancillary staff in individual schools.

During the Slovak presidency the Committee also recommended to the Board of Governors to approve the measures aimed at cutting the costs of SEN provision. Moreover, the Committee recommended that a third invitation to submit candidatures for the post of the assistant financial controller should be issued.
The Committee accepted the Annual ICT Report, the Report of the Chairman of the Complaints for 2010, Revision of the article 60 of General Rules, Statistics concerning the integration of pupils with special educational needs into the European Schools, Planning and budgeting of the activities of the Inspectors of the Euro Schools – 2010 report and estimates for 2011.
Recommendations

For the purposes of this report I read the reports of the previous chairmen especially their recommendations for the improvement of work of the Budgetary Committee.

Based on their opinion and also based on my own experience I would like to express an agreement with the recommendation of the former chairwoman of the Budgetary Committee 2009-2010 about preventing the repetition of the same opinion by the delegations. I fully agree with the opinion that this would accelerate the working process during the meetings.
As I have been working in the system of the European schools only for two years and numerous aspects of the work are still new for me, I would like to express my gratitude to the members of the General Directorate of the European Schools mainly to Mrs. Christmann, Mr. Kivinen, Mr. Kuhn, Mr. Davis and Mr. Beckman for their valuable help and support during the preparation phases as well as during the meetings. I would like to also thank to all my colleagues from the Budgetary Committee for their tolerance and help.

(sig.) M. SOBCAK 

Opinion of the Budgetary Committee 

At its meeting of 26 and 27 October 2011, the Budgetary Committee took note of the report of the Chair of the Budgetary Committee for the 2010-2011 school year, which it is bringing to the attention of the Board of Governors.  
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